
   
 

 

COUNTY OF EL DORADO 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT AGENCY 

TRANSPORTATION DIVISION 
 

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 
 

 
 
Date:    March 2, 2015 
 
 
To:  Planning Commission 
 
 
From:  Jeannette Lyon – Associate Right of Way Agent 
 
  
Subject: REQUEST FOR FINDING OF GENERAL PLAN CONSISTENCY FOR 

COUNTY TO ACCEPT AN IRREVOCABLE OFFER OF DEDICATION BY 
WILLIAMS FAMILY LIVING TRUST, 9/19/91 FOR PORTIONS OF  
APN#119-090-17 (Formerly APN#108-120-17) 

 
 
Recommendation: 
 
Community Development Agency, Transportation Division staff recommends the Planning 
Commission find that the Irrevocable Offer of Dedication In Fee of Road Right of Way, Public 
Utilities Easement and Slope Easement (IOD) are consistent with applicable policies of the 
adopted 2004 El Dorado County General Plan in accordance with Government Code Section 
65402.  
 
Project Description:  
 
Property owner Joseph P. Williams, Jr., as Surviving Trustee of the Williams Family Living 
Trust, 9/19/91 entered into a Development agreement with the County permitting development 
of their parcel in accordance with the Bass Lake Hills Specific Plan. In return, Williams would be 
required to dedicate to the County right of way for construction of streets and improvements as 
necessary.  
 
Developer, Pulte Homes (and former developer, Hollow Oak, LLC) was required to obtain right 
of way for the now established Hollow Oak Road that crosses the subject parcel as required by 
the subdivision agreement and development of the Hollow Oak Subdivision. Over the course of 
a nearly 10 year period, Pulte was unable to settle disputes for improper drainage and 
incomplete site improvements with the property owner and was therefore unable to deliver the 
Road Right of Way as required by their subdivision agreement (SIA05-869) and tentative map 
(TM94-1290).  
 
In an effort to resolve the dispute and accept the subdivision improvements into the County 
system, the County has settled the dispute with Williams and obtained the property owner’s 
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signature for necessary IOD. Construction of the new roadway is complete and it is now 
necessary to process a Resolution to Accept the IOD, as the County desires finalize accept the 
SIA as final and complete, as well as, move forward with project construction of the required 
drainage repairs to the Williams parcel during Summer 2015.   
 
The property, identified by Assessor’s Parcel number 119-090-17 is located on the north of 
US50 and intersects Bass Lake Road directed east, in El Dorado Hills, Supervisorial District 1.  
 
 
Attachment: 

1) Irrevocable Offer of Dedication with supporting Exhibits A and B, 10/23/2014 
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